LAKEVIEW CITY COUNCIL

REGULAR MEETING

May 16, 2017
 I
Call to Order – 7:02 PM
II
Responding to the roll call were Brenda Newell, Bonnie Galvan, Carl Hill, Lindley Reubin, David Taylor and Bill Svehla 

III
APPROVAL – 
April Council Meeting 
A.  
Ald. Newell moved to accept minutes as presented. 
B.
Ald. Reubin 2nd the motion.
C. 
Motion carried

April Financials
A.
Ald. Svehla moved to accept the records as presented.
B. 
Motion seconded by Ald. Hill
C.
Motion carried

IV. Police Report

A. Mayor Behling stated that the April report was being presented and asked if there were any questions concerning the report, none asked.  The Report is on file for public review.

Building Inspector Report
A. 
Mayor Behling stated that the report 4/10 to 5/7/17 was being presented and asked if there were any questions concerning the report, none asked.  The Report is on file for public review.

V. 
OLD BUSINESS: 
A.
Recorder-Treasurer Position
1.
The position is still open. Mayor Behling stated that trying to contact Baxter Bulletin regarding advertising concerning the position had proven to be difficult.  He also stated the Ald. Reubin had suggested sending out mail to residents regarding the position.  The City had done a mass mailing previously with the assistance of Beaman Realty’s bulk mailing discount.

VI.
NEW BUSINESS:  
A.
City Storm Drainage


1.
Mayor Behling stated that due to our last heavy rains the Edgewood Bay Drive had been flooded, which had happened in the past, but this time drainage wasn’t as prompt.  With that concern in order, Mayor Behling contact the Engineers in order to check out the topographs in order to determine source of issue.
B.
Opening in P&Z

1.
Mayor Behling stated there were still two openings and possibly three if State legislation has changed the availability of a person living outside the city limits being able to serve.

C.
Dogs 

1.
Mayor Behling addressed the possibility of a licensing requirement for dogs in order to keep up with the owners of the dogs when the dogs go astray.  Bull Shoals currently has this in effect and according to Chief Hotchkiss (Mayor of Bull Shoals), the charges in effect are $5.00 and $7.50 dependent on neuter of the animal.

2.
It was stated this would be readdressed at the next Council Meeting.

D.
Mayor Behling stated there is now a grant program in process that would allow up to 15K, with a match provided by the City.

1.
The Mayor stated that this could possibly allow a change in the City’s current siren alarm system, which would update the current outdated system.  There has been difficulty in finding parts for those currently in use; the old ones could be sold to Gassville or Cotter as a source of spare parts for their systems.
VII  
 Items from the Floor

A.
Grace Haggart addressed Council concerning a means of promotion of the City in order to attract more businesses.  Her concern was the loss of functioning businesses.
1.
Recorder/Treasurer Rebecca Barton addressed the issue of lack of sewer system in the City which restricts functionality of businesses, especially restaurants.

2.
Stated by Mayor Behling the issue of being away from major highways and in a restricted access availability is a problem.
VIII.
Adjourn
A.
Ald. Newell made a motion to adjourn 
B. 
Ald. Taylor seconded

C. 
Motion carried

D.   
Meeting adjourned 7:27 PM






